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Dear Mr Ponton
Re; EPSDD Scoping Document and government process

Over the past week Mr Perry from Capital Recycling Solutions (CRS) has announced that a scoping document for his proposed waste transfer station and multimodal freight hub in Ipswich St Fyshwick is to be released by our Canberra Government in the near future. 
I believe from CRS statements and attendance at a number of public meetings on this subject that the proposal would involve the transportation of about 300,000 tonnes/year of waste including all of Canberra’s red bin and commercial waste currently going to Mugga tip and other unspecified garbage from councils within 100 kilometres of Canberra to this confined site in Fyshwick.

How can such a project be realistically even considered by any responsible, contemporary government in urban Australia? It is almost unthinkable that the National Capital’s government would even countenance such a proposal. You will be well aware that public meetings held to discuss this proposal have almost universally opposed the idea of transferring all the waste currently going to the Mugga tip on the fringe of Canberra, and isolated from our urban areas, into the heart of Canberra’s commercial, residential and educational area in the Inner South, simply because an individual has a block of land at the proposed site.

In addition, you would be well aware of the extensive community concern and research into the history of this project and what appears to be the tainted nature of the approvals that have preceded this situation. You should also be aware that there is substantial community apprehension concerning the facilitation of the transfer of unleased Territory land and related approvals in spite of explicit statutory prohibitions. 

A major planning issue for Canberra is who would benefit and who would bear the ultimate cost of all this proposed shuffling of putrescible garbage?
Yours sincerely
Peter Moore
